Dear Editor,                                                                                    October 26, 2021
In a time of lack of caring about their neighbors, we are very lucky to have over 60 volunteers who pick litter in the area once a month, every month in the name of Beautify Carolina Forest. I thought it would be nice to honor them and let others know that many of their neighbors are helping each month. Below is a list of these volunteers.
Paul Audette, Stan Bandura, Holly and Billy Baxter, Wayne Bickford, Melissa Bornfreund and family,  Parick Burke, Paul Bryant, Andrea and Marty Callan, Anthony Cannella, Susan and Kevin Carr, Mike Cherry, Linda and Martin Coulter, Bob Cutsail, Betsy and Norman Fay,  Howard Forman, Carol Franceski, Nancy and Jack Galloway, Ron Goode, Sheri and Jim Helgott, Marty Hodgins, Nick and Wendy Howie, Thomas Hughes, David and Sooni Johnson, James Kane, Drew Kelly, Dale Keyser, Dan and Betsy Kniola, Gary Kornbrath, Lorraine Kresheski, Dona Lee and neighbors, John Lopez, Don Lowe, Michael Lubensky, Phil Marchbank, Walter and Chris McClernon, Willie McCoale, Meghan Miller, Darrell Mood, Joe Poggi, Cindy Primus, Ron and Mary Reichman, Vern Reynolds, Len Richeson, Bill Rivenburg, Frank Rocco, Dave Shetterly, Ed Steiner, Cathy Tourloukis, Bob Terna, Rosemary Trezza,  Cheryl Tuckerman, Wendy Venza,  TJ Watson, John Wills, Dave Witmer, Susan and Harold Wolters, Bob Yobp, along with Car Max, Coastal Carolina Association of Realtors, members of the Rotary, and students from Scholars Academy and Coastal Leadership Academy. 
Also, special thanks to special companies that help with both median projects and financial help. They include SC Rep. Tim McGinnis and The Famous Toastery, Costco, Cricket Landscaping, Publix, Kroger, Jiffy Lube, Amazon Smile and many individual donors including Councilmen Bill Howard, Dennis DiSabito, Johnny Vaught and Dan Hardee.  
Thank you so much for caring about Carolina Forest and helping to make a difference in its care. We couldn’t do this without your help. We welcome new volunteers to join us and help make a difference Visit our web site (https://beautifycf.wixsite.com/beautifycf)  if you wish to volunteer or donate to our nonprofit. 
Betsy Fay
President- Beautify Carolina Forest
